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Good News 

Elections will be held for the following positions: 
Executive Committee 

Vestry 
Diocesan Convention Delegates 

Notice of Annual Meeting 
St. Mark’s Episcopal Church 

Sunday, January 19  
11:00 am until 12:30 pm 

 
Have your voice heard 

Have coffee in church (and treats too) 
Find out what all the ministry teams have up their sleeves 

Recognize Diane and welcome our new deacon 
Be in the know 

 

 

*Attendance at this meeting 
will NOT automatically sign 

you up for ANYTHING 
…but you may want to sign up after you 
hear what’s going on 



The Good News is published monthly 
by St. Mark's Church.  The deadline is 
usually the 3rd Tuesday of every 
month unless otherwise noted. 

Next deadline is   

Tuesday, Jan 15, 2020 
 

 

 
 

Submit articles to: 

Diane Chandler, Good News  Editor  

office@stmarksma.org 

St. Mark's Episcopal Church 

One Porter Road 

East Longmeadow, MA  01028 

413.525.6341 

Email:  office@stmarksma.org 

Web:  www.stmarksma.org 

Office Hours:  Mon-Thurs 9am-3pm  

 

 

Rector- Rev. Peter Swarr  

Sr. Warden - Sue Schneider  

Jr. Warden - Peter Fairman  

Director of Music - Susan Matsui 

Parish Administrator - Diane Chandler  

Good News Editor - Diane Chandler  
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MISSION STATEMENT:  
St. Mark's is called to serve all 
people in greater Springfield, 
MA. as a guiding light and a 
spiritual home where Jesus’ 

spirit is known through 
inclusive, joyful worship, 

spirited formation, thriving 
ministries of service, and 

powerful outreach.   
Christ welcomed all,  

we welcome you. 

On Sunday, January 12 the  

Rev. Libby Wade will be preaching at 

St. Mark’s. Mother Libby will be the in-

terim priest during Fr. Peter’s sabbati-

cal from mid-May through August.  

The Vestry and sabbatical team, which 

is currently being formed by Junior 

Warden Peter Fairman, thought it wise 

to have Mother Libby come and preach 

and get to know St. Mark’s a little in 

advance of the sabbatical.  Fr. Peter will be at church that day as well.  

So come on the 12th and get to know Mother Libby and show her the 

warmth and love and welcome which is such an important part of our parish 

community.  

I CEBERG UPDATE 

MEET LIBBY WADE ON SUNDAY, JANUARY 12 

Early in December St. Mark’s heard the good news that members of the 

church had started chipping away at the debt which is still owed from our 

building. Since that time parishioners have been responding to the invitation 

to do some chipping away of their own. As of December 12, when the 

newsletter articles were finalized, $2,010 has been given towards reducing 

our debt and making our ministry and life of worship more sustainable. 

Thank you all for taking part, and know that ANY gift makes a real differ-

ence.  
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HOW TO REPLACE THE IRREPLACEABLE: VESTRY FORMS A SEARCH COMM ITTEE FOR 

THE PARISH ADMINISTR ATOR 

ST . MARK’S CHURCH TO WELCOME THE REV. DE ACON ERIC ELLEY AS OUR NEWEST 

CLERGY PERSON 

St. Mark’s is welcoming a new ordained leader into our life, the Rev. Eric Elley! Eric is known to a number of 
us already as he is actively involved in Church without Walls, Big Blue (the homeless ministry in Springfield), 
and offering audio visual support at Diocesan Convention.   

Bishop Fisher has invited St. Mark’s to welcome a deacon into our parish life. Deacons are a specific order in 
the church who represent the church to the world and the needs of the world to the Church. At Sunday ser-
vices they have specific rolls, they read the Gospel, they prepare the Table for Holy Communion, they assist 
in administering the Eucharist, they dismiss the people to head into the world to love and serve God. They 
also take part in pastoral care and other worship rolls. Ultimately, Deacons serve at the direction of the Bish-
op and do not receive a salary for their ministry.  

Prior to being at St. Mark’s Deacon Eric served at St. Andrew’s Church in Longmeadow.  He is currently in 
the process of pursing ordination to the Priesthood, and as such he will be undergoing additional formation 
here at St. Mark’s prior to his potential priestly ordination. 

We are looking forward to having Eric join us in 2020. As a way of getting to know Eric a little bit before his 

arrival, please read his brief biography below. 

Born and raised in New Jersey, Eric and his husband Graham are happy to call 
Somers, Connecticut their home. They, along with their son Jeffrey, and very 
pampered pooch Chester, live in the parsonage (or rectory in Episcopal-speak) 
next to the Congregational Church of Somersville (UCC) where Graham has 
served as pastor since 2005. 
  
Trained originally in electronics engineering, Eric worked in the electronics and IT 
industries for several years and continues to operate a business in multiple seg-
ments of that field. He was ordained a deacon in the Episcopal Church USA in 
2000. He served at Trinity Cathedral and was employed on bishop’s staff in the 
Diocese of New Jersey for five years.  Since moving to New England in 2005 for 

Graham’s call, Eric served as a Deacon at St. John’s Episcopal Church in Northampton for seven years, in-
augurating their very successful midnight breakfast program for Smith College students.  
  
Eric joined the staff of St. Andrew’s in the fall of 2015.  His special ministerial focus continues to be with the 
homeless and disenfranchised at the Church Without Walls and Big Blue ministries in Springfield that are 
supported by multiple Episcopal and UCC congregations in the area. Eric looks forward to joining the staff at 
St. Mark’s and supporting the ministry taking place here.  “I look forward to meeting you all and sharing our 
spiritual journeys. “ Eric  

The Vestry has the unenviable task of finding a way to seek a new parish administrator as Diane Chandler 
prepares for her upcoming retirement in May of 2020. Thanks to Diane’s gracious forewarning, the Vestry 
has gotten to work planning, strategizing, and creating mechanisms for finding someone to step into the  
Parish Administrator roll. As part of this work, a Search Committee is being formed by the Vestry. They will 
examine job descriptions and needed skills and requirements as well as create a schedule for searching for 
and interviewing candidates. All of this needs to be done in a timely manner so that Diane is able to spend a 
full month training our new administrator. 

If you are interested in learning more about the process or even volunteering to be part of the committee, 

please speak with Fr. Peter or our Senior Warden, Sue Schneider.  



On Sunday, January 5 St. Mark’s Middle School and High 
School youth will be gathering in the church kitchen at 
9am to make sandwiches and prepare a lunch. But the 
lunch isn’t for them…it is for the homeless and needy in 
Springfield.  

As you may know, on the first Sunday of every month  
St. Mark’s helps feed 60-80 people in Springfield and  
Fr. Peter helps lead a worship service at Court Square. 
That worship service is called Church without Walls.  

This January 5, our youth group will take part in leading 
the service. They will experience worshipping outdoors, 
interacting with the community that gathers each week, 
and then handing out sandwiches, chips, fruit and other 
goodies.  

Please join me in thanking our youth for taking part, and 
join them in helping make a difference for those in need. 
Jesus said, “as you did it to the least of these, you have 
done it unto me.” May we learn from our youth and be a 
people of compassion and action. 
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ST . MARK’S YOUTH VIS IT CHURCH WITHOUT WALLS IN SPRINGFIELD  

 

Thank you to everyone who donated items for our Advent Warming 
Tree and  Christmas gifts for our two families.  The gifts have been de-
livered and the gloves, hats, socks, coats and blankets will be going out 
on the Big Blue van with us to be distributed to those who are living out-
doors in our area. May the Lord bless and keep all those who are in 
need this winter. 

A BIG THANK YOU FROM OUTREACH 

SABBATICAL PLANNING MEETING , SATURDAY, J ANUARY 25 TH 9-11 AM 

 
As Father Peter is resting, relaxing and renewing during his sabbatical this 
summer, our congregational life will continue. On Saturday, January 25th from 
9-11 we will be planning how we will be spending this time. Would you like to 
be part of this process?  Is there something you’d like to focus on? Please 
join us as we brainstorm programs for the entire family. A light breakfast will 
be served.  

For more information please speak with Fr. Peter, or Junior Warden Peter 
Fairman. We look forward to seeing you!  
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01/02 Kim Rodrigo 
01/08 Barbara Gibbs 
 Cathy Stevens 
01/10 Nicholas Dufresne 
01/11 Matthew Villani 
01/14 Alix DeGregory 
01/24 Shamim Najeebi
 Sydney Russo-Appel 
01/26 Gail Gurney 
 Brian Banker  
01/27 Ryan Moreau 
  

 

 

ADULT FORMATION 

I will instruct you and teach you in the way you should go; 
I will counsel you with my loving eye on you. Psalm 32:8 

 

Adult Formation Ministry Planning Meeting 
Monday, January 13th, 6-8 pm, Williams Media Room  

Dinner will be served. 

Adult Formation is on a roll! So many wonderful Spirit-led activities going on, from meals, and ministry to 

prayer to ???? Where will the Holy Spirit lead us in 2020? Be part of the planning for the upcoming year. No 

matter where you are, or where you are going, there is a place for you in Adult Formation. We are looking for 

you! We will share a meal, some brainstorming, and planning upcoming programs. Bring your calendars! For 

more information talk with Fr. Peter or Meg Galbreath.  



The Good News JANUARY 2020 - Page 6- 

Thanks to all of those who went Christmas caroling to local nursing homes on December 7.    

And many thanks to Sue Matsui for helping organize this event.  

 

 

SOMETHING TO WARM YOU DURING THIS NEW ENGLAND WINTER 

Come in from the cold and join us for a hearty Italian meal and good company on 
Saturday, January 11th from 5-7:30 pm in the Great Hall.  The meal will include 
the following traditional crowd pleasing dishes: 
  Italian Wedding Soup 
         Salad 
            Lasagna 
                Italian Bread 
                     Dessert & Coffee and Tea 
 
 

The cost for the entire meal is $12.00 for adults and $8.00 for children under 10.   There will also be a cash 
bar serving wine and beer.  All proceeds will go to reduce the St. Mark's Church budget deficit. 
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See details pg 8 
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St. Mark’s Episcopal Church 

One Porter Road 

East Longmeadow, MA  01028-1348 


